Diana L. Quast, Town Clerk dquast@yorktownny.org



Registrar of Vital Statistics Telephone: (914) 962-5722 x 208 Fax: (914) 962 6591

TOWN OF YORKTOWN

363 Underhill Avenue, P.O. Box 703 Yorktown Heights, NY 10598

This is a resolution adopted by the Town Board of the Town of Yorktown at its regular meeting held on Tuesday, October 11, 2022.

WHEREAS, the existing membranes in the microfiltration facility at the Yorktown Water Pollution Control Plant are beyond their useful life, and the flow capacity of the system has been reduced, and

WHEREAS, the New York City Department of Environmental Protection (NYCDEP) will reimburse the Town of Yorktown one hundred percent (100%) of the project cost of \$967,176 as part of its agreement with the Town of Yorktown for the operation and maintenance of upgrades required by the City's watershed agreement, NOW, THEREFORE BE IT

RESOLVED, that the bid for the Membrane Module Replacement for the Water Pollution Control Facility, Bid be awarded to Filmtec Corporation, for a total sum of \$967,176.

> Diana L. Quast, Town Clerk Certified Municipal Clerk

Date: October 12, 2022

To:

Gene Cerilli, Filmtec Corporation

cc:

Matthew J. Slater, Town Supervisor

Dan Ciarcia, Town Engineer

Adam Rodriguez, Town Attorney

file